



Freedom of Information, Information Compliance Unit, Kent Police Headquarters, Sutton Road, Maidstone, Kent ME15 9BZ Phone: 01622 654413

Fax: 01622 654437 - e-mail: freedomofinformation@kent.pnn.police.uk

Mr Rikki Dewsbury Date: 9<sup>th</sup> July 2009

request-10769-03039e4a@whatdotheyknow.com

Tel No.: (DDI) 01622 654429

FOI Ref.: 3036/2009

Dear Mr Dewsbury,

## FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST 3036/2009

I write in connection with your request for information received by Kent Police on the 20<sup>th</sup> April 2009. I am very conscious that this response finds you some time after the statutory time limit permitted to a public authority to respond to requests has passed and for the lateness of this response I apologise.

I note that you seek access to information relating to the number of people arrested for soliciting prostitutes or kerb crawling by Kent Police in 2008.

Following receipt of your request searches were conducted within Kent Police to locate information relevant to your request and I can now respond as follows.

Question 1. Howmany people were arrested for solic iting prostitutes or kerb; crawling by Kent police in each month of 2008.

Question2.Ofthosearrestedineachmonththenum berwhowerea)released;withoutcharge; b)cautioned;c)charged;d)fined;e)lfnoneoft heabovecanbeappliedtoeacharrestlwould like;toknowhowthecrimewasdealtwith.

Answer: Kent Police records show that between 1<sup>st</sup> January 2008 and 31<sup>st</sup> December 2008, 10 people were charged with kerb crawling/soliciting for the purpose of prostitution and 5 people were refused charge.

The following table shows the month and total numbers of arrests:

ArrestMonth	Charge	Refused Charge
February	1	2
March	3	
May	5	3
November	1	
TOTAL	10	5

Foryourinformationthedefinitionofa'charge'i sy offenceandthedefinitionof'refusedcharge'isw custodysergeantdecidesthatnocrimehasbeencom

swhentheindividualischargedwiththe henthereisnotenoughevidenceorthe m mitted. Thank you for your interest in Kent Police and I hope that the information we have been able to provide is of use to you. A sheet, which summarised your rights, was enclosed with the acknowledgement sent to you and as suggested therein, should you have any further questions concerning your request, please contact me quoting the reference number shown above.

Yours sincerely,

Julia Potten Freedom of Information Advisor